
 

Scarborough Subway Extension Construction Notice 

 
 

Updated work hours: Underground 
support structure installation on 
McCowan Road north of Ellesmere 
Road  
Start date: End of November 2024 – Mid-August 2025 
Updated hours of work:  Monday to Friday 7:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.. Saturday 
and Sunday from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., as required. 

Note: Work may be delayed due to weather and other unforeseen circumstances.  

Pedestrians can cross on 
the south side of the 
intersection. 

Pedestrian detour around 
the east side of the work 
area. Concrete and steel 
barriers will be in place for 
safety. 

Traffic reduced to two 
lanes in each direction. 



 

Contact us: 
Write to us at: scarboroughsubwayextension@metrolinx.com 
Find us on Twitter @scarbsubwayext 
Visit the website and sign up for the e-newsletter at: www.metrolinx.com/scarboroughsubway 

Disponible en français sur demande. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
scarboroughsubwayextension@metrolinx.com. 

 

What is happening? 
• Starting in January 2025, crews will begin constructing an underground support structure 

near FreshCo on McCowan Road, just south of the future Scarborough Centre station. 
• The work is located on the east side of McCowan Road, between Bushby Drive and 

Ellesmere Road, as shown on the map.   

Vehicle and pedestrian diversions 
• Traffic lanes on the east side of McCowan Road will be closed to accommodate the work 

area. All traffic will be diverted to the west side of McCowan Road, with two lanes each for 
southbound and northbound traffic. 

• Pedestrians wishing to walk on the east side of McCowan will be diverted to the east side of 
the work site, as shown on the map. Concrete and steel barriers and ramps will ensure the 
detour is accessible and safe. Flaggers will also be present. 

• Pedestrians wishing to cross McCowan Road will be able to do so on the south side of the 
FreshCo and AllStar Wings & Ribs intersection, as shown on the map. 

What to expect? 

• Expect noise from the on-site construction equipment, including a front-end loader, trucks, 
piling rigs, and other machinery.  

• Crews will aim to complete high-impact work before 9:00 p.m. on weekdays. However, 
some activities may extend beyond this time if necessary.  

• Weekend work on Saturday and Sunday work will only take place as required. 
• Traffic barrels, fencing and barriers will be in place to separate and secure work zones. 

• To ensure pedestrian and driver safety, construction crews will occasionally temporarily 
close traffic lanes and sidewalks along McCowan Road. Signage will alert drivers and 
pedestrians to these temporary closures and detours. 

• Please take care when travelling near construction areas and watch for additional signs 
directing pedestrians. 
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